Y VETERANS ATWINISTRATICN
Bath, New York

January 11, 1943
HAA-2
U-1-M
Director of Construction,
Veterans Administration,
Washington, D. C.
Dear Sir:

: In accordance with inetructions contained in your letter
dated December 23, 1942, the new concrete reservoir at this Station

‘.. " has been thoroughly inspected.
,'ﬂ :';"-" The reservoir was found to be in perfect condition. There
A% . were no signes of leakage and no cracks or other imperfections. The

© . ‘concrete is extremely hard, requiring a severe blow to make any in-
& dentation and presents & very gocd appearance. The interior walls
of the réservoir completely dried out over night and the only moisture

..~ was in the form of drops of condensation on the ceiling. The Triple

2 Soal_ waterproofing is believed to be satisfactory in every respect.
' Very truly yours,
[e/. John A, Hadley

s R O : . JOHN A, WADLEY
IR L S S Manager.

"



